

15<sup>th</sup> June 2018



## Celebration Awards go to children who have been:

Reflective; Resourceful; Resilient; Collaborative; Creative and Curious



#### **Puffins**

Gold Stars: Matilda Field, Jude Jarmy, Sophie Richardson, Henry Jones, Ethan Evans,

Farrah De Lacey, Lewis Irvine, Max Howard and Sydney Thorpe.

Silver Badge: Fern Sibley, Jude Jarmy, Alexander Savage, Ethan Evans, Lewis Irvine,

Chloe Wilkinson

Gold Badge: Henry Jones, Ethan Evans, Farrah De Lacey, Lewis Irvine

**Owls** 

Gold Stars: Imogen Buckley x2, Harrison Kerridge

**Flamingos** 

Good Work: Ashton Applegate, Brennan Zelos-Brown, Harry Haydon, Eleanor Smallwood

**Eagles** 

Good Work Ella-Mai Baylie, Isabella McGregor, Lily Osborne, Isaac Pruce, Sammy Mussa.

Gold Stars Isabella McGregor, Noah McGregor, Amie Allum, Leo Mondal, Alfie Burtenshaw,

Ella-Mai Baylie

#### **Toucans**

Good Work Chloe Hodgson, Sullivan Mann Gold Stars Jade Dewey

Well done each and every one of you!!

### School Attendance by Class

(Our whole school target for 2017-18 is 97.5% Last year we achieved 96.1%)

Puffins 96.5% Owls 96.5% Flamingos 97% Eagles 94% Toucans 94.5%

Whole School Attendance this week is 95.6%

**Teaching Assistants** Sadly Miss Waller will be leaving us at the end of July. We wish her well for the future. The Teaching Assistants for 2018/2019 classes will be as follows:

Reception/Year 1 - Ms D. Vincent

Yr 1/2 - Mrs H. McGregor

Yr 3/4 - Mrs C. Harnden

Yr 5/6 - Miss C. Barratt

Mrs Holgate, our Higher Level Teaching Assistant will continue to cover all classes when needed.

**Disco** The Friends have been so busy working to support the children; organising not only the Fair but also the school disco. A very big THANK YOU to them all.

KS2 School Performance This will take place on Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> July at 2 p.m. and 6.00 p.m. To ensure every child has family who are able to attend, we have to set a limit of 2 places per family as, due to Health and Safety regulations, spaces in the hall are limited. Parents will need to decide whether to attend the afternoon or evening performance or whether they would like to have 1 place for the afternoon and 1 for the evening. Please complete the attached form with numbers and return to the school Office.

Unfortunately, due to health and safety regulations and shortage of space, we will be unable to accommodate pushchairs/buggies in the hall. Parents needing to bring these to school will be asked to leave them in the reception area.

House Reward Trip A last minute need to change plans to go the local park saw Lind instead get the chance to take part in some rather unusual (Mr Johnston thought of them!), activities. It started with a few rounds of stuck in the mud to get them warmed up for the big games ahead. First was a challenge to peg clothes on a washing line, (something the children did efficiently and with enthusiasm so perhaps you might want to think about that next time you're emptying the washing machine). Next, was a limbo challenge that everyone performed well at, (such flexibility from Ms Vincent!). Finally there was the obstacle course involving wigs, javelins, stilt walkers and goodness knows what else. In the end the different groups had all scored 1 point so everyone won!

But what was most pleasing was to see the responses of Lind. The news that we wouldn't be able to go the park was taken well and the support they showed to each other, (seeing children from Eagles and Toucans helping those from Puffins and Owls) was outstanding. Lind you should be proud of yourselves. Oh and thanks for introducing me to the Baby Shark song - I can't get it out of my head.

Sports Day Friday 6<sup>th</sup> July 1 p.m. The children will start the afternoon in their classes with house races, and then move to year group races on the track. We will finish with the house relay race. As you know, there is little shade or cover on the field. If the weather is very warm (or it is pouring with rain) we will make the decision about whether to go ahead outside.

The Friends' Summer Fair They are busy planning a range of activities for everyone to enjoy and are asking for donations for the tombola and raffle. These can be anything from tins or jars of food, bottles or cans of drink to gift vouchers. Unwanted gifts most welcome. Also toys, school uniform and adults and kids books. Donations should be sent into school and will be gratefully received. Thank you.

Community Sports Foundation Dance Club (Eagles and Toucans) Please note there are spaces available in the Dance Club which runs on a Tuesday from 3.15 p.m. to 4.15 p.m (not 26.06.18)

Gardening Club Please note that there will be no KS1 Gardening Club on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> June.

**Bag2School** This is an opportunity to clear out your clutter and raise funds for the school. Bags will be issued soon and can be brought to school from Monday 9th July.

Advance Notice - Universal Free School Meals - Your Entitlement Pupils moving into Year 3 in September will no longer be eligible for the Universal School Meal Programme (UFSM). Under the current government scheme, these are only available to Reception and Years 1 and 2.

If you are a parent of a Year 3, 4, 5 or 6 child and are on a low income, you may be entitled to Free School Meals (FSM). I would like to reassure parents that any information regarding FSM is confidential. Please check the attached sheet to see if you are eligible.

For those not eligible for UFSM or FSM, School lunches are available at £2.20 a day. Drinks, at 40p, can be purchased by the children at mealtimes.

Clive is passionate about providing every child with a healthy and nuitritious diet and goes to inordinate lengths to ensure this is the case. Please make contact if your child has any special dietary needs. He will always adapt hot lunches/school packed lunches to cater for these, so you can be assured your child's needs are met. Please note tuck will continue to be offered on Tuesdays and Fridays for 30p.

Important Reminder - We have a number of children with nut allergies in school, please make sure NO NUTS are brought into school in any form, . Thank you.

Teacher led afterschool Clubs Please note there are no afterschool clubs in the last week of term.

Paid Afterschool Club Please note afterschool club on the last day of term will finish at 5pm, please ensure all children have been collected by this time.

Uniform Orders from Birds Please note the following for orders and deliveries:

Friday 13 July - this is the last date for parents to place order for free to school delivery before the end of term

Thursday 19 July - last date for deliveries to school before the end of term

Week commencing 10 September - first week for deliveries following the start of term (exact day that week will be confirmed by Birds nearer the time)

# Dates for your Diary and Reminders

Bawburgh Duck Race - 14th July 2018

Please return Images and video parental consent forms

Yr5/6 Residential Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> - Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> June

Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> June - The Bawburgh School Summer Fair

Please return any consent forms for Crucial Crew and the Norfolk Show

Attachments: Free School Meals, KS2 performance and Children and mobile phones leaflet